
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 
MARCH 16, 2021 

 The Sheridan County Board of Commissioners met by zoom at 9:15 A.M. on 
March 16, 2021.  Zoom ID 3358213334 Passcode 625274.  Paul and Krotz were present 
along with Sindy Coburn, County Clerk, Renee Thies, County Treasurer ,Richard Cross 
Road Superintendent.    Paul stated that the meeting would be conducted in accordance 
with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting was posted on the 
official county website and published in the Sheridan County Journal Star on March 10, 
2021.  Krotz made a motion to accept the agenda.  Paul seconded the motion.  All voted 
aye.  Krotz made a motion to approve the minutes of 3-9-2021.  Paul seconded the 
motion.  All voted aye. 
        Deputy County Attorney Jamian Simmons informed the board that  they would have 
to wait for a later date to sign the contract with the Public Defender.   
 Simmons also requested an executive discussion to discuss pending litigation. 
Krotz made a motion to go into executive session at 9:15 with Deputy County Attorney 
Jamian Simmons to discuss pending litigation.  Paul seconded the motion.  With a roll 
call vote all voted aye. 
 At 9:40 A.M.  Bruce Messersmith joined the meeting.   
 At 9:49 A.M. Krotz made a motion to come out of executive session.  Paul 
seconded the motion.  No action taken.  Paul and Krotz voted aye and Messersmith 
abstained.   
 Krotz made a motion to reconsider Resolution 2021-5 that was passed on March 9, 
2021 regarding funds to the Sheridan County Transportation Program.   The County 
match funds for the fiscal year 2022-2023 should be $10,415.   Messersmith seconded the 
motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye. 
 Richard Cross Road Superintendent informed the board that his crew is working on 
snow removal.  Cross reported that he had several calls.    
 Cross reported that the crew sealing cracks on 440th Road has completed about ½ 
mile and will resume as soon as the snow is removed.   
 Sheriff Brewer reported that his department has seized a substantial amount of 
drugs and cash on a couple of different cases.    
 Jeremy Harris of MANNA systems joined the meeting to discuss IT concerns with 
the board.   
      
Adjourn:  11:00 A.M. 
Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Clerk                       Loren L. Paul, Chairman 
 
 
      


